
 
 

                              Parks and Recreation Commission 
Council Chambers, Richland City Hall 

505 Swift Boulevard 
Thursday, July 14, 2011 

7:00 p.m. 

 
 
REGULAR MEETING #07-2011 
 

1. Call to Order / Pledge of Allegiance 
2. Roll Call 
3. Approval of Agenda 
4. Approval of Minutes – June 2011 
5. Council / Other Commission Liaison Reports 
6. Recreation Report 
7. Petitions 
8. Public Comment 

 
PRESENTATIONS 
 

1. Highlighting Parks on the Website (Strand) 
2. Richland Babe Ruth 
3. Columbia Kayak Adventures 
4. 2011 Make a Difference Day 

 
PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

1. Shoreline Management Development Plan Review – Construction of a Covered Outdoor 
Stage at the WSU Tri-Cities Campus (WSU Tri-Cities)  (SM2-2011) 

2. 2012- 2016 Capital Improvement Plan 
 
PRC LIASON REPORTS 
 
 
INFORMATION  
 
o Division Reports (to be handed out at meeting) 
o Department Activities Update Report – Find it at richlandparksandrec.com 

  
 
 

Next Regular Meeting – August 11, 2011 
 
 



CITY OF RICHLAND 
PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES 

JUNE 9, 2011 
 

CALL TO ORDER: 
Chair Christensen called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm and led the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
Lucas Oxenford   Nancy Doran 
Matthew Smith    Brad Anderson 
John Butterfield    Maria Gutierrez 
Terry Christensen 
 
ABSENT: Adam Fyall  
 
ALSO PRESENT: City Councilmember Kent, Parks & Recreation Director Strong, 
Planning and Construction Manager Pinard, Parks and Facilities Manager Werner, 
Program and Facility Manager Strand and Transportation Engineer Steve Stairs. 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA: Commissioner Gutierrez moved to approve and 
Commissioner Smith seconded a motion to approve the revised agenda. Motion 
carried. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Commissioner Gutierrez moved to approve and 
Commissioner Smith seconded a motion to approve the May minutes as presented. 
Motion carried. 
 
COUNCIL/ OTHER COMMISSION LIAISON REPORTS: 
Councilmember Kent reported that Council has acted on and approved reallocation of 
Park Reserve Funds to pay for Badger Mountain Park South land. She also reported 
that the Regional Public Facilities Board met and is currently putting together criteria for 
the voter ballot in 2012. They meet the second Wednesday of the month and 
participation is invited. 
 
RECREATION REPORT:  
Recreation Program and Facility Manager Strand reported that George Prout Pool 
opens for the season this Saturday. Public swim hours begin at 1:00pm, with sessions 
lasting until 7:45pm in the evening. Ms. Strand also reported that the wader pool in 
Howard Amon Park opened on Memorial Day weekend and the new Splash and Play at 
Badger Mountain Park opened on May 19th. 
 
 
 
 
 



PETITIONS: 
None. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
None. 
 
Closed public comment at 7:13 pm. 

 
PUBLIC HEARING:  
 
1. Urban Forestry Management Plan (Werner) 
Parks and Facilities Manager Werner introduced Jim Flott with Community Forestry 
Consultants who have been retained to assist with the development of the plan. Mr. 
Werner indicated that they are collecting data, holding public meetings, preparing the 
draft plan and appraising the value of the trees. He noted that most of the City trees 
evaluated are in their declining years. This information will merge with the City GIS 
system and the information will then be available for any City project. 
 
Discussion ensued regarding the percentage of trees inventoried, definition of “Heritage 
Trees,” maintenance of and replacing trees, content of the plan and what it will include, 
staffing levels and updating of the plan. 
 
Chairman Christensen opened the Public Hearing at 7:38 pm. 
 
Public Hearing comments:  None  
 
Chairman Christensen closed the Public Hearing at 7:39 pm. 
 
PRESENTATIONS:  
 
1. Regional Geocaching Policy (Strand) 
Recreation Program and Facility Manager Strand introduced an area-wide collaborative 
Geocaching Policy that is intended to cover Richland, Kennewick, Pasco and Benton 
County. She reported that this creates a multi-jurisdictional policy that will provide 
consistency. This policy requires geocachers to abide by all park rules, including access 
times/hours. Ms. Strand also reported that each municipality or county will monitor and 
enforce policy in their own areas.   
 
OLD BUSINESS:  
 
1. Regency Park Apartments, Park Mitigation Fee Credits (Pinard) 
Mr. Pinard reviewed the criteria for granting park fee credits, introduced the request for 
park mitigation fees and proximity to other parks.  
 



Commission discussion ensued regarding impacts to adjacent parks, private playground 
accessibility, make up of tenants in the complex, benefits to the public and size and 
number of children the playground could accommodate. 
 
Mr. Thornhill, representing the applicant, indicated the playground is 1,100 sf. The total 
number of units will be 228 with over half being two-bedroom units (132 units in phase 
1) and there could be 75 to 100 children in the entire complex. 
 
At the request of Councilmember Kent, Mr. Pinard indicated that this project is within 
Park District #5 and that each year for budget purposes, staff estimates revenue 
generated by park impact fees. 
 
Commission discussion continued regarding unit size distribution and other examples of 
park fee credits that have been approved. 
 

Commissioner Gutierrez moved and Commissioner Anderson seconded a motion to 
recommend City Council approve full park impact fees for Regency Park Apartments. 
Motion failed with one yes vote. 
 
Discussion ensued that impacts to parks are greater than just to the closest park, the 
playground would provide some recreational activity, second phase park fee 
requirements, the uniqueness of the location and the accessibility of Brookstone Park. 
 
Commissioner Christenson moved and Commissioner Butterfield seconded a motion 
to recommend City Council approve 50% park impact fee credit for Regency Park 
Apartments. Motion passed. Doran voted no. 
 
2. Paws-Abilities-Place Rules (Pinard) 
Mr. Pinard Introduced the revised proposed Paws-abilities-Place rules and discussed 
the age restrictions and how those came about. 
 
Commission discussion followed regarding grammatical errors and the requirement of 
having dogs leashed entering and exiting. 
 
Commissioner Doran moved and Commissioner Smith seconded a motion to 
recommend City Council approve the rules for Paws-Abilities-Place, striking the 
requirement that dogs need to be leashed while entering and exiting. Motion passed. 
 
3. Trailhead Park Property Exchange (Pinard) 
Mr. Pinard indicated that the applicant had begun home construction on the lot in 
question and that there had been no interest from the applicant to pursue the land 
exchange. 
 
Christensen moved and Commissioner Gutierrez seconded a motion to recommend 
Council approve the land exchange at Trailhead Park as identified in Attachment 1. 
Motion failed. 
 



NEW BUSINESS: 
 
1. Realignment of Park District Boundaries (Pinard) 
Mr. Pinard introduced the Park District Boundary proposed revisions and indicated that 
there will be five districts as before. Mr. Pinard explained that Districts 3 and 4 will be 
combined into District 3 and the Badger Mountain South Master Planned Community 
will be District 4. The description in the code has also been changed to reflect 
expansion of urban growth area boundaries. 
 
 Commission discussion ensued on Badger Mountain South and their responsibility for 
developing public and private recreational facilities and whether they would receive park 
fee credits for their park development.  
 
Mr. Pinard stated that the Badger Mountain South development is required to construct 
one 6 acre Neighborhood Park, one 30 acre Community Park and 3 miles of public trail.  
The development agreement does allow for the developer to dedicate park land, build 
the improvements and receive park fee credits for public park amenities. 
 
Commissioner Christenson moved and Commissioner Doran seconded a motion to 
recommend Council revise Chapter 3.24.170 of the Richland Municipal code per 
Attachment 1. Motion carried. 
 
2. 2012 – 2017 Transportation Improvement Program (Stairs) 
Mr. Stairs introduced the Six-Year transportation Plan.  This is a funding document to be 
eligible for state and federal grants. Mr. Stairs identified those projects that have been 
completed. 
 
Commission discussion ensued regarding Rachael Road extension, the trail from 
Stevens Drive to Kingsgate funding for this year, Phase 2 Vantage Highway trail from 
Twin Bridges to Kingsgate Way, Keene Road traffic signal at Elementary, Stevens Drive 
Extension, the Richland Wye pedestrian bridge and the Reach. 
 
Mr. Stairs responded to Commissioners questions. 
 
Commissioner Gutierrez moved and Commissioner Butterfield seconded a motion to 
recommendation Council approve the 2012-2117, Six-Year Transportation Improvement 
Program.  Motion carried. 
 
3. Allocation of Undesignated Park Reserve Funds to the John Dam Plaza 

Restroom Project (Pinard) 
Mr. Pinard introduced the request and indicated that there is approximately $103,000 in 
the Undesignated Park Reserve Fund. Bids were opened for the restroom project and 
additional funds are needed to complete the project. 
 
Commission discussion ensued regarding the clock type tower feature and how it ties 
into the master plan. 



 
Commissioner Butterfield moved and Commissioner Doran seconded a motion to 
recommend Council allocate up to $15,000 of the Undesignated Park Reserve Fund to 
the John Dam Plaza Restroom Project.   Motion carried. 
 
PRC LIAISON REPORTS 
 

 Commissioner Oxenford: No report. 

 Commissioner Smith: No report. 

 Commissioner Butterfield: The dog park society held a yard sale and made 
$1,000. 

 Chair Christensen: Thank you to Diane Power. Her position was advertised and 
there were several applicants.   

 Commissioner Doran: No report. 

 Commissioner Anderson: No report. 

 Commissioner Gutierrez: Looking forward to using the wading pool and splash 
park. Will not be at the next meeting. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:02 pm. 
 
 























TO:  Parks and Recreation Commission 
 
FROM: Phil Pinard, Planning and Construction Manager 
 
DATE: July 14, 2011 
 
SUBJECT: 2012 CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PLAN 
 
 
BACKGROUND 

 
At the June 23, 2011 workshop the 2012 Capital Improvement Plan was introduced to 
the Commission. Each project was briefly discussed and the Commission was asked to 
prioritize their top 5-6 projects. With the application for the RCO grant for Claybell Park, 
staff indicated that this would be the number one funding priority for 2011. 
 
Below is the compiled project prioritization from responses received from the 
Commission: 
 
#1 Claybell Park  
#2 Howard Amon Park Improvements 
#3 Playground Equipment & Safety Improvements 
#4 Marina Improvements 
#5 Urban Greenbelt Trail 
#6 Park & Trail Signage 
 
 
MOTION FOR CONSIDERATION 

 

I move that the Parks and Recreation Commission recommend funding for 2012 
projects as identified above. 
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